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THE CHAPEL MESSENGER 
 

JULY 2024 
 

A Letter from Pastor Josh__________________                                                                 
      “Raising Up Fully Committed Followers of Jesus Christ.”  
 

Chapel friends, 

 

I am pleased to announce the leadership council and I have 

officially adopted the Global Methodist Church mission as the 

mission of Chapel Church. Our Mission is to make disciples of 

Jesus Christ who worship passionately, love extravagantly, and 

witness boldly. 

 

We also want to make small groups a priority as we move 

forward. We have had talks with staff and leadership about the 

potential use of our library. It has been some time since books 

have been taken out or someone has led this ministry. That being 

said, we are asking if there is interest in reviving the library or do 

we make that room into a full classroom. If we were to disband 

the library, we are considering a book sale to help with the 

mortgage debt. If you have any thoughts on this, please reach out 

to Arnie or I. 

 
 

In Jesus name, 

 

Pastor Josh  

 

 

Contact Us 

W: chapelchurch.org 

P: 717-244-6375 

f: @ChapelChurch 

Worship Schedule: 

8 AM – Traditional 

9:15 – Small Groups & 

Sunday School 

10: 30 AM – Modern 

Join us online on our 

Facebook page or 

chapelchurch.org  

Church Office Hours: 

Monday –Wednesday 

9: 30 AM – 12: 30 PM  

Thursday – Friday 

10:30 AM – 1:30 PM 

Prayer Chain: 

chapelpt@gmail.com 
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Worship Updates 
 

July 28 – Combined Worship – 10:30 – in the Grove with the Itzels. Sunday School at the 
discretion of the individual classes.  

 

             
 
 
 

 
 
                                                               

                                                                                                                                            
                                                

   

      

    
 

 

July 7    Sunday Schl 9:15-10:15 

July 11        Youth night 6:30 – 8 

July 14   Sunday Schl 9:15-10:15 

July 18         Youth night 6:30 – 8 

July 21          Sunday Schl 9:15-10:15 

July 25          Youth night 6:30 – 8 

July 28          Sunday Schl optional  
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Hello Chapel Family! 

We have some exciting things ahead, so read on! 

**CURRENT DONATION NEEDS FOR CHAPEL CHILDREN MINISTRY: 

Green plastic or paper tablecloths 

Carboard pieces larger than 3’x3’ 

Carpet center rolls 

Construction paper in an assortment of green colors (think jungle colors!) 

Brown packing paper from packages 
Rolls of dark green cellophane wrapper 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THESE IMPORTANT DATES: 

June 30th:  June is a 5th Sunday month, meaning fellowship and combined service. During 

fellowship time (9:15am), we will be having CHURCH-WIDE minute-to-win-it games, kids and 

youth versus adults. No skill, brains, or brawn required – just silly fun to spark conversations among 

people of all ages! We look forward to a fun time of fellowship that includes even our littlest 

friends! If you would like to help plan this, please contact me ASAP. (Of course, coffee and snacks 

will be provided!)  

July 28th: With the combined worship service, we will not have Children’s Church during worship. 

We will have nursery. Sunday school is TBD depending on the adult classes.   

July 29th-August 1st: VBS, 6p-8p – help is always appreciated if you are available to volunteer 

some of your time! We still need team leaders and game leaders as well as people to help build 

some sets! Please let me know if you are interested! (p.s. - There will be no need to store the items 

at your house!) 

Parents! The kids did a wonderful job of giving during the Ore Valley Food Drive. Please stay after 

worship on June 30th to see both Miss Maria and Paster Josh get pied in the face! Additionally, the 

songs your children will be singing during the 5th Sunday may be found here: 

      

Thank you for allowing me to serve your families. It is an honor and joy to be doing this part of life 

with you all. If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to reach out. My cell 

number is 484-264-1621; you can also reach me by email (maria@chapelchurch.org). 

Maria 

mailto:maria@chapelchurch.org
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 

Debt Elimination Team (DET) Updates 

Encouragement for Chapel Family since refinancing mortgage September 2023: 

➢ 20 year (240 months) amortization @ 6.25% - monthly payment $3,896 

➢ Beginning Balance: $525,873 . . . Current Balance (6/26/24): $325,091.99 

➢ The current balance is $9,841.59 less than reported in the June newsletter 

➢ Total reduction in the past ten months is $200,781 

➢ Amount of interest paid since 2012: $624,220 

 

• Fickes Family Night of Music: don’t miss it!!!! July 13 @ 6:00 – details on flyer  

• Shout Out to Chow Chow Team - $1,000 (think 100 qts which represents a lot of chopping and 

canning!)  has been donated to mortgage.  Chapel’s chow chow is a beloved “PA Dutch sweet & sour goodie “.  

To place an order, call Jerry Henry @717-968-7806 . You will also find it for sale at the Summer Fest Bazaar 

stand.  

Pint: $5  / Quart: $10 – made with either sugar or Splenda. 

• Make a Joyful Noise Campaign:  $1,554.95 Updated total: $1,677.40 

Place loose change in wooden church in narthex!! 
• Miscellaneous donations since June newsletter (not all reflected in current balance) 

▪ Online (Marketplace) Sales $36 

▪ Sale of Hall’s Autumn Leaf dinnerware $360  

▪ Women Together SS class:  $100  

▪ Chapel apparel proceeds: $25.80 

▪ Donation containers: $5.00 

• Romeo Scrap Drive ongoing:  load after load!!!!! Update: 2024 collection: $1,733. (Think 13,948 lbs. – 

yes over 6 tons!!!) The scrappers are nearing the $5,000 mark in less than a year.  Contact Larry Orwig @ 717-

847-8967 if you have scrap to donate 

• Wood Sales ongoing: contact Kathy Shoff @ 717-515-9077  

¼ cord 60 1/3 cord $80 ½ cord $120 1 cord $200 

• Chapel Car Show:  Sat, 9/21: 10:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. Rain date Sun., 9/22 
Silent Auction . . .  Bake Sale . . .  Food 

Questions, see/call Whitey Breeden @ 717-501-5031.  

“So the debt was paid . . . for the people had a mind to work.” – DET paraphrase  

of Nehemiah 4:6 – “So built we the wall . . . for the people had a mind to work.” 

 
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Resource Room ( aka Steve,Ian & George’s office)  Cleanout 

Sunday July 7 & Sunday July 14 this room will be open during the Sunday School hour.  We 

invite you to look at the study material that is available and take what you can use.  

Contributions to the General Fund ( which paid for these materials) are appreciated but not 

required.  The remaining materials will be donated to the Craley Book Sale .  If you are unable 

to look at the material on these days, contact the church office during office hours between 

Sunday July 7 and Sunday July 14 and make arrangements to review the materials.  The 

materials will be packed up after July 14 and donated.  
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I hope everyone is having a relaxing summer!  We have been busy here at the day care.   The 

summer heat has not stopped us.  This July we will be learning about being patriotic and all 

things red, white and blue, Super Heroes, Gardening, the summer Olympics and having fun 

with water.  We continue to meet daily for devotions and have been learning a lot about God , 

Jesus and their helpers.  Our prayer focus for the month has been on Kaeley Saylor a young 

local  girl who was hit with a car while riding her scooter and continues her fight at Hershey 

Med. And continued prayers for Ms. Beth our preschool teacher as she recuperates.   

If anyone has a talent they would like to share with the kids, please let me know.  We would 

love to have you!  

Thank you everyone for your prayers and support of the day care.  Have a great Summer! 

 
 

LITTLE DRESSES FOR AFRICA 
Chapel Family,  

  Just writing to update everyone on the mission project- Little Dresses for Africa. I have had a 

wonderful response from people willing to sew these dresses. If anyone is interested in sewing 

these dresses, please let me know at my e-mail address dlsnyder@ddogcom.net or by phone 

717-292-4729. If you cannot sew, a good way if you want to help out is to find ribbon or trim 

or lace to embellish the dresses and give them to someone who is sewing the dresses. Also, if 

you should see fabric that would look nice as a skirt for the t-shirt dresses, we need about a 

yard of material to make the skirts or find t-shirts for the dresses or find pillowcases for the 

pillowcase dresses. I thank everyone who has donated items to me for the dresses. It is a big 

help knowing people are out there searching for items to help out our sewers. As of right now, 

we have over 30 dresses completed, and I am sure more is coming.  If the spirit leads to help 

out with shipping costs, that would be great too. I plan to send the box of dresses in January 

2025.  May God continue to bless this project and it will glorify Him knowing we have done His 

will. I will keep you updated as the year goes by. Again, thanks to all for participating in this 

mission project.   

                                                                                                                 Dawn Snyder 

 

mailto:dlsnyder@ddogcom.net
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Mission Moment – LifePath Christian Ministries (formerly York Rescue 

Mission) 

 

LifePath Thrift Stores in South York, York, East York and Red Lion directly impact 

those they service.  Profits from thrift store sales go directly into the work of their shelters so 

they can impact more lives for Christ.  In addition, LifePath gives vouchers to those 

experiencing poverty so they can “shop” their stores for clothing and houseware.   

 

Chapel will be partnering with LifePath to receive donations of clothes and housewares for 

their thrift stores.  Chapel would receive “credit” for these donations which in turn will come 

to us as gift cards for the thrift stores that we can give out to folks who contact the church for 

help, including the Shower Ministry.  Since January, 2023, Chapel has received gift cards 

totaling $240.00. This happened when a donation was dropped off at one of their stores and 

we mentioned that Chapel was in their gift card program, and the number of bags you 

donated would add up to what we received in gift cards.  

 

Now, here is the exciting update….  To make donating easier and perhaps more profitable for 

LifePath, Chapel now has a bin on our property to receive donations, perhaps you’ve seen 

them in parking lots of churches and other public locations.  The bin will be emptied on a 

regular basis; we just ask that you not put your bagged donation outside the bin.  As the bin 

will be emptied weekly, most likely will not be full and can even be picked up twice/week if 

need could arise. 

 

The location of the bin will be at the side entrance of the Parish Building, between the kitchen 

door and the pavilion.  You will easily spot this new addition to our campus and we urge you 

all to remember Chapel Church and the new bin as you bag up clothes and household items.  

Wrap up securely as your bag or box will be lowered into the bin. 

 

Thank you in advance for your donations!   When your donations are turned into gift cards, 

Chapel can then bless the folks in our community, enabling us to be the hands and feet of 

Jesus.  Questions?  Feel free to contact Kristina Ogurcak at (717)378-1036 
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Baked Goods Needed for Summer Fest:  We are in need of baked good items to 

sell for dessert in the Parish Building during Summer Fest.  Popular items are pies, cakes, 

Fudge, cookies, zucchini bread, and other assorted baked goods.  Baked good items may be 

dropped off at the Parish Building on Friday, July 26th from 4-7pm or Saturday, July 27th from 

8am-12pm.  If you have any questions, please contact Bonnie Bluett at 717-515-4995 or Gaye 

Ludwig at 717-495-4959.  Thank you so much for your blessed service! 

If you are interested in helping with this event, please contact the following: 

Kitchen – Steve Wilt/Brian Elicker                   Bake Sale – Bonnie Bluett/Gaye Ludwig 

Bazaar Stand/Silent auction – Mary Ann        Dining Room – Conrad Family 

Outside Trash – Henry Reinoehl                        Parking – Muriel Slenker 

New this year will be candy & ice cream Novelties ( maybe popcorn) at the sandwich stand – 
contact Ben Elicker.   

We will also need volunteers to setup tables inside the parish hall and outside in the pavilion 

on Friday night.  Contact either Heather Dunn or the church office with any questions. 

 

Looking ahead to the Fall months, we will need to plan and prepare for the Live Nativity event 

on Dec 21. If you are interested in helping in any way - actors, staging, props, etc. -  please 

contact the office with any questions or interest and someone will be in touch with you for 

more details 
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SATURDAY – August 10, 2024 – 9:00 AM-PARISH BUILDING 

Join us for good food and fellowship with the men of Chapel Church 

Guest Speaker:  TBD 

Contact Ryan Ogurchak with any questions.  

 

Save The Date - Women's Fellowship Day 

 

Chapel Women (and your friends)... circle the date of November 9, 2024 on your 

calendar to attend our fourth annual Women's Fellowship Day.  Watch the 

newsletter and website for additional details, but for now save the date for time 

for YOU to refresh as we look within our "village of girlfriends", sharing God's word 

and enjoying sweet fellowship.   
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Adult Small Group Study Classes 

 

CLASS CURRENT STUDY WHEN WHERE INSTRUCTOR 

God & Bible Old Testament Sunday 9:15 AM Lounge Muriel Slenker 

Crusaders for 
Christ 

The Great 
Disappearance 

Sunday 9:15 AM Ed Wing – A4 Various 

Families for 
Christ 

Revelation Sunday 9:15 AM Fellowship Hall Gaye Ludwig 

Women 
Together 

Gifted for Love Sunday 9:15 AM Ed Wing – A6 Jean Chubb 

Partners with 
Christ 

The Chosen Sunday 9:15 AM Library Cathy Grim 

Couples for 
Christ 

Pray Together Sunday 9:15 AM Basement Ogurcak \ 
McCleary 

Men’s Class The Man You 
Were Made to 

Be 

Various Nights 
 6:30 PM 

Ed Wing Ryan Ogurcak 

Women’s Class  1st & 3rd 
Thursday 6:30 

PM 

 Hope McKinnell 

ROMEO Men’s Breakfast Monday Morning 
9:00 AM 

Two Brothers 
Café 

Bill Leight 

GEMS Women’s 
Breakfast 

Friday Morning 
8:15 AM 

Red Lion Corner 
Café 

 

Women’s Prayer 
Group Initiative 

 Every Other 
Tuesday 8:15 AM 

Lounge Gaye Ludwig \ 
Wendy Tobias 

Men’s Prayer 
Group 

 Monday 6:30 PM Lounge  
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2024 LEADERSHIP COUNCIL 
 
 

NAME TITLE EMAIL PHONE 
Arnie Fritzius Chair afritzius@comcast.net   (717) 578-9664 

Bill Leight    billleight@comcast.net    (717) 487-7774 
Chloe Smith  csmith730003@gmail.com  

Jeff Schaeberle  schaeb@yahoo.com   (717) 870-0376 

Ron Lighty  Ronald.lighty@yahoo.com (717) 818-8692 
Pam Vucetich  chuckandpamv@aol.com (717) 515-0078 

Brian Elicker  belicker67@gmail.com (717) 371-8536 
Henry Reinoehl  kophenry8@comcast.net   (717) 309-6121 

Ryan Ogurcak  Ryan.ogurcak@listrak.com   (717) 449-1971 
Debi Deller Treasurer debideller@comcast.net  

Josh Wargo Pastor josh@chapelchurch.org (570) 606-5989 

STAFF 
 

NAME TITLE EMAIL PHONE 

Josh Wargo Pastor josh@chapelchurch.org (570) 606-5989 
Katie Conner Worship Leader katie@chapelchurch.org  

Maria Gagliardi Children’s Dr maria@chapelchurch.org  
Ian McKinnell Youth Dr ian@chapelchurch.org  

George Bradshaw Adult Ministry george@chapelchurch.org  

Muriel Slenker Worship Asst muriel@chapelchurch.org  
Steve Wilt Media Arts steve@chapelchurch.org  

Mary Ann Tierney Admin Asst maryann@chapelchurch.org 717-244-6375 – ofc 
Bertie Wallick Secretary bertie@chapelchurch.org 717-244-6375 - ofc 

Linda Conner Nursery Dr Lindac4@comcast.net  

Diane Fauth Custodian   

Dave Keller Organist   

Brian Conner Maintenance sycbrian@comcast.net  

    

 

mailto:afritzius@comcast.net
mailto:billleight@comcast.net
mailto:csmith730003@gmail.com
mailto:schaeb@yahoo.com
mailto:Ronald.lighty@yahoo.com
mailto:chuckandpamv@aol.com
mailto:belicker67@gmail.com
mailto:kophenry8@comcast.net
mailto:Ryan.ogurcak@listrak.com
mailto:debideller@comcast.net
mailto:josh@chapelchurch.org
mailto:josh@chapelchurch.org
mailto:katie@chapelchurch.org
mailto:maria@chapelchurch.org
mailto:ian@chapelchurch.org
mailto:george@chapelchurch.org
mailto:muriel@chapelchurch.org
mailto:steve@chapelchurch.org
mailto:maryann@chapelchurch.org
mailto:bertie@chapelchurch.org
mailto:Lindac4@comcast.net
mailto:sycbrian@comcast.net
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Happy Birthday & Anniversary: 

               

Don & Gayle Wiemeyer July 1 Ray & Pat Forney July 2 

Ted & Anne LeGore July 24 Henry & Regena Reinoehl July 29 

Barry & Jane Dehoff July 30 Barry & Wendy Tobias July 31 

    

    

 
          

      

 

 

 

 
Leon Blessing July 1 Marek Tanner July 26 

Katie Conner July 1 Stacy Angel July 30 

Corinne Oswald July 1 Doris Shearer July 30 

Eli Wilt July 2 Samuel Toomey July 30 

Dave Bluett July 5 Debi Deller July 31 

Harrison Sorvillo July 6   

Kathy Groff July 7   

Isaiah Ogurcak July 7   

Len Kitlinski July 8   

Wendy Tobias July 9   

Jared Conrad July 15   

Elliott Gingrich July 15   

Julia Bradshaw July 17   

Whitey Breeden July 19   

Donna Hoke July 21   

Mike Grim July 22   

Emma Schaeberle July 23   

Cheyeene Fix July 26   

        
Happy Birthday Wishes to Doris Shearer on her 95th birthday! 
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Chapel Church            
3050 Cape Horn Rd 
Red Lion, PA  17356         
 
 
           Return Service Requested 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                           

           
  Raising Up Fully Committed  Followers of Jesus Christ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Go to our website  

And catch up with what’s happening at Chapel! 

Chapelchurch.org 


